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December 15, 1965

Mr, John Hunter Orr
54 Duff Drive
Altoona, Pennsylvania

Dear Mr. Orr:
Thank you very much for your letter of December 10, 1965,

We are delighted to learn of your interest in forming an
Audubon Society in your area. The enclesed literature will give
you information on either Branch or Affiliazte status in the Na-
tional Audubon Seciety. Another, more detailed, Branch Manual
will be printed next month and will be sent you at that time,

If your group interests are confined to forming a bird club
perhaps Affiliate status is appropriate. However the last sen-
tence of your letter indicates a possible wider scope of interest
which leads me to believe you might consider Branch status. To
become a Branch you require a larger group of individuals interes-
ted in the overall problems of conservation and a willingness to
put their shoulder to the wheel in an effort to help solve some
of these problems., If you form a Branch each member is a joint
member of the Branch and National and receives a subscription to
Audubon Magazine as one of the privileges of membership,

You should receive the Branch Manual during the latter paft
of January. In the meanwhile please do not hesitate to contact

me if you have any further questions on this extremely worthwhile
endeavor,

My very best wishes for a happy and bountiful Holiday Season.
: Sincerely,
=
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Ralph T, Jones
Director Branch Service
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